GREATER EGYPT REGIONAL PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION

MINUTES OF THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING
May 3, 2017
Members Present:  Julie Peterson, Chair; Jeffery A. Robinson, First Vice-Chair; Brian Otten, Second Vice-Chair; Greg Smothers, Third Vice-Chair; Fred Kelly, Fourth Vice-Chair; Steve Damron, Secretary; and Cindy Humm, Treasurer.

Members Absent:  None      
Staff Present: Cary M. Minnis, Executive Director, and Jenny Richardson, Administrator.
Call to Order
The Executive Committee convened on Tuesday, May 3, 2017, at the Commission Offices, Marion, Illinois. 
Ms. Peterson called the meeting to order at 6:08 p.m.  A quorum was present and the minutes were recorded.  
EDA 50 Year Partnership Event
Mr. Minnis discussed the need to plan a celebration event for our 50th anniversary as an Economic Development District in partnership with the Economic Development Administration. In discussion with EDA’s Chicago office, best time for them will be Friday, June 2, locations to be determined.  More information will be forthcoming.  Approximately $50 million in project grant funds has been received in the District during our 50 year partnership with EDA.

Staff Updates
Mr. Minnis discussed with the committee an updated draft budget that includes the new revenue, a copy of the new schedule of salary grades that was previously approved in November 2016 by the board that is to take effect on July 1, updated job descriptions, and two new job descriptions for positions that could be filled to help with the expanded workload. There was discussion on each item.
A motion was made by Ms. Humm and seconded by Mr. Robinson that the Committee go into closed session to discuss personnel.  The motion carried.

A motion was made by Mr. Otten and seconded by Mr. Robinson that the Committee go back into regular session.  The motion carried.

A motion was made by Mr. Robinson and seconded by Mr. Otten to recommend to the full Commission that the Executive Director receive a 2.5% salary increase as of July 1, 2017.   The motion carried.
Procurement Standards 
Copies of Draft Procurement Standards were distributed.   Mr. Minnis is not requesting action today.  Mr. Minnis noted this is one of the administrative items that need to be updated. The draft Procurement Standards was discussed. 
Retirement Program Valuation
Copies of the Annual Report of the Greater Egypt Pension Trust were distributed.  The Executive Committee is the Administrative Committee for the Trust.  Question was asked if the funds are insured, they aren’t.

A motion was made by Mr. Robinson and seconded by Mr. Damron to accept the Greater Egypt RPC Pension Trust Annual Report for 2016 as received.  The motion carried.

Stadium Grille
Mr. Minnis provided a status update on Stadium Grille. 
After discussion, a motion was made by Mr. Damron and seconded by Ms. Humm to pursue investigation services. The motion carried. 
Miscellaneous
Mr. Minnis discussed Enterprise Zone fees.  Administrators in other Zones charge fees to the applicant that is based on a percent of building material costs and for services such as amending the Zone boundary.  Staff will meet with the Williamson County Zone Management Organization to discuss this.
Adjourn
A motion was made by Mr. Robinson and seconded by Mr. Kelly to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting adjourned at 7:48 p.m. 
Handouts 
Updated Draft FY 2018 Budget 

The Approved Schedule of Salary Grades for July 1
Executive Director Salary History 
Draft Job Descriptions
Draft Procurement Standards

Greater Egypt Pension Trust Annual Report
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